
 

Sun 일 Mon 월 Tue화 Wed수 Thu목 Fri금 Sat토 
 
 

Celebrating the 
Korean Workers 
Party Foundation 

1 
Pray for the Forestry 
Dept. to approve the 
completion of Phase 1 
of the Three Seas 
Center right away. 

2 
… God completed 
His work which 
He had done, and 
He rested on the 
seventh day…  
Gen. 2:2 

3 
Pray for the 
leadership of North 
Korea to scale back 
their nuclear weapons 
and other defense 
activities. 

4 
Pray for the people 
of North Korea 
suffering from 
food shortage and 
pressed into extra 
labor to get food. 

5 
Pray for the 
leadership if the U.S. 
and South Korea to 
exercise special 
wisdom in relation to 
military exercises. 

6 
Pray for IGNIS 
community’s 
Jubilee Project 
bringing food and 
heating to North 
Korean children. 

7 
Pray for the members 
of our Fourth River 
Project team involved 
with construction and 
discussions with the 
Forestry Dept. 

8 
Pray that any ground 
work required by the 
Forestry Dept. in 
order to wrap up 
Phase 1 go smoothly 
and quickly. 

9 
He answered 
them, "My Father 
is working until 
now, and I Myself 
am working." 
John 5:17 

10 
Workers Party 

Foundation Day 
May the workers of 

North Korea find their 
fulfillment in Christ 

Jesus. 

11 
Pray for those 
experiencing the 
harsh crackdown on 
Party Members for 
lack of involvement 
in special activities. 

12 
Pray that the 
leadership of the U.S. 
and South Korea know 
how to engage the 
North in a way that is 
non-threatening. 

13 
Pray for Relational 
Peace Building’s 
Korea Program 
working to bring 
peace to the Korean 
Peninsula. 

14 
Pray for Michelle 
Shim, member of 
the Fourth River 
Project community 
having surgery on 
Monday. 

15 
Pray that ground 
work needed in 
preparation for winter 
at the Three Seas 
center go smoothly 
and quickly. 

16 
Then God blessed 
the seventh day and 
sanctified it, because 
in it He rested from 
all His work which 
God had created and 
made. Gen. 2:3 

17 
Pray that the North 
Korean authorities 
allow greater 
freedom to the people 
to read and view 
what they want. 

18 
Pray for those 
who have been 
arrested for 
involvement in 
viewing South 
Korean content. 

19 
Pray for 
International 
diplomacy related to 
North Korea, for 
great wisdom for 
world leaders. 

20 
Pray for Peace 
Corea’s 
(peacecorea.org) 
efforts to bring 
peace to the 
Korean Peninsula. 

21 
Pray for the 
Dunamis School on 
Healing next week 
at a nearby church 
and our 
involvement. 

22 
Pray for the Lord to 
supply the funds 
needed to continue 
forward with 
construction at the 
Three Seas without 
interruption. 

23 
Do not store up for 
yourselves treasures 
on earth, where moth 
and rust destroy, and 
where thieves break 
in and steal. Mt. 6:19 

24 
Pray for God’s will in 
relation to North 
Korea’s involvement 
with Russia in the 
Ukraine. 

25 
Pray for Christian 
pastors and 
workers 
incarcerated in 
North Korea. 

26 
Pray for unity in the 
Church and that God 
raise up many 
intercessors for North 
Korea. 

27 
Pray that Christian 
Friends of Korea 
(cfk.org) will be able 
to deliver food and 
medical supplies to 
North Korea soon. 

28 
Pray for the increased 
outreach to Taebaek 
area schools by The 
Fourth River 
Education program 
that many be blessed. 

29 
Pray for all 
preparations needed 
for Phase 2 of Three 
Seas Center 
construction. 

30 
…for where your 
treasure is, there 
your heart will 
be also. Mt. 6:21 

31 
Pray for China to 
exercise a positive 
influence on North 
Korea. 

 
The Fourth River Project: Preparing for the opening of North Korea 

at Jesus Abbey’s Three Seas Center 
A place of preparation through prayer, labor and instruction. 
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